Faculty Senate Minutes
Date 4/11/11
SU 313 4:00 – 5:30 p.m.

Present: Bill Hughes (chair), Mary Carrabba, Dave Carter, Anne Connor, Sherry Ettlich, Steven Jessup, Emily Miller-Francisco, Paul French, John  Laughlin, Donna Mills, Doyne Mraz, Michael Naumes, Pete Nordquist, Fraser Pierson, Kay Sagmiller, Ellen Siem, Robin Strangfeld,  Elizabeth Whitman, Wilkins-O’Riley Zinn

Absent: Jody Waters (vice chair), Prakash Chenjeri, Dennis Dunleavy, Kathleen Page, Mark Siders, Dennis Slattery

Visitors: Jesse Austin, Alissa Arp, Mary Cullinan, Jonathan Eldridge, Jake Falldorf, John King, Jim Klein, Owen Lee, Kelly McAllister, Brnadi McCurdy, Kirk Mickelsey, Craig Morris, Laura O’Bryon, Patrick Read, Kamie Sort, Matt Stillman, Susan Walsh

Agenda

Approval of minutes from 3/28 (4:00  – 4:05)

Mraz moved to approve the minutes and by Carter seconded. 

All in favor.

Naumes (Fraser) and Laughlin (Siders) abstained.

(Only 12 senators were present at the time of the vote.)

Mraz: Has the Senate thought about next year and the meeting times?  Are we going to be changing the senate times?  Will there be any consideration for those who will need to teach in Medford on senate evenings?

Sagmiller - Last fall senate endorsed our assessment initiative; we proceeded with that recommendation and tested 40 seniors.  We have 40 again in spring, but were hoping for more.  Please ask your seniors to participate; they can email Dale, but must do so by April 15th.

Announcements (4:05 – 4:10)

John Laughlin is here temporarily to fill Siders’ vacant seat. Naumes is back from sabbatical.
Comments from President Cullinan (4:10 – 4:15)

Cullinan met this morning with the Southwest Oregon Economic Revitalization Team. The governor has called for regional teams to be housed on campuses throughout the state. Mr. Griffin, Regional Coordinator, has moved into Churchill Hall. The partnership should help increase SOU’s visibility while providing opportunities to engage SOU faculty and students in research, grants, and other SOU projects.
Comments from Provost Klein (4:15 – 4:20)

Had the pleasure of being at Zinn’s adjunct event on Saturday, which included one participant from Phoenix, AZ, who teaches online for us. 
AC Report from Jody Waters (4:20 – 4:25)

Suspending this report as Waters is not present.  
Student Senate Report from Kelly McAllister (4:25 – 4:30)

Jake Falldorf – ASSOU Executive Director of governmental Affairs - gave student senate report today.
· Elections underway - will be held first week in may.
· Budget approved by President Cullinan.

· ASSOU mounting “Where’s the Funding” (WTF) campaign:

· Student response to current budget woes.
· Federal House Resolution 1 – cuts $11.55B, including minority opportunity money and PELL grants.
· Oregon Issues – 
· prioritization of Oregon Opportunity Grant
privatization of universities.

· Found similar issues in conversation with student associations in other states.

· Oregon student association report:

· Planning to take 100 students to Salem - Monday 4/25

· Should be about 5000 students from around the state

· ASSOU paying transportation costs - sharing food costs.

· Requesting faculty support:

· Athletic director letting athlete attendees off of practice for that day.

· Would faculty please allow students to miss class that day.

· Would faculty allow students to do a 5 minute class presentation on these topics.  Please email assougovaffairs@sou.edu if you are willing to do this.

Ettlich – Could we get a list of students who have actually signed up for the trip, so we know who to allow to miss class.
Falldorf - Plan to take roll in some way, so we can let professors know which students were actually at the event.

Information Items:
Update on campus ROTC— Maj. Kirk Mickelson (4:30-4:45)
Mickelson is the new ROTC program manager.   He graduated from SOU ROTC in 1991.
Handed hardcopy of slides presented to senators.  Slides available from Mickelson.

· There are currently 27 cadets on scholarship.

· Introduced three of the 27, who attended the meeting: Owen Lee, Patrick Read, Kamie Short introduced.

· Program Goal - graduate students who will are active in the community regionally upon graduation.
Klein: How much money is available to a student?

Mickelson: $84,000 for a full program.  As they move up through the program, their stipends increase.


Ettlich: Are the time commitments of the program offset by the scholarship amount allowing more time for school than would have been available to you had you not been in the program?

Each of the cadets indicated that the scholarship does allow them more time for school.

Don’t Ask Don’t Tell (DADT) repeal update:

· Will go into effect 60 days after the US President signs the bill, which is on the president’s desk, waiting for a high sign from the military that it is ready to go, which is in progress.
· The Defense of Marriage Act (1996) will govern all dependant information, so DADT soldiers will still not have ability to cover dependents.  State same-sex marriage laws are trumped by this federal act.
Program highlights:

· SOU has more 3-year Guaranteed Reserve Forces Duty Scholarships than any other university in the nation.
· Highest Cadet GPA average of all Oregon National Guard ROTC programs (for our size school)

· Highest Percentage of Scholar Athlete Leaders of all Oregon National Guard ROTC programs

Ettlich: Was the switch from the old GOLD program beneficial?

Mickelson: Yes.  Program has grown quickly and been recognized statewide and nationally.

Scholarship dollars will be dropping over the next couple of years, as are everyone’s dollars.  Competition will be higher for these scholarships.
Update on campus visit by legislator(s)—Bill Hughes (4:45-4:50)
Peter Buckley and Alan Bates will be here this Friday 4:30 - 6:00.  Show of hands identified about 10 interested senators.  Bill will send an announcement and ask for an RSVP.

Ettlich: Please send email to Gregg Gassman to inform APSOU personnel of this event.
Proposed changes in Faculty Ranking—Jim Klein (4:50-5:00)

(See Academic Rank 580-020-005.docx attached to agenda email.)
New ranks:

· Lecturer,
· Clinical Professor (somewhere between instructor and professor)

Will be meeting with Ettlich and APSOU on how to deal with these.


Ettlich: “affiliated faculty” better matches our current visiting professor description.

Changes will require minor changes to bylaws.


Sagmiller: Why do this?
Mraz: We were hoping to add “Senior instructor II” to the list.
Ettlich: OARs codify ranks.

Klein: We will not be losing any ranks, and can decide which ones we would like to add.
Discussion Items: 

Task Force on Committees—Jim Klein (5:00-5:15)
We have developed rules for committee naming conventions and who can form and approve an inter-departmental committee.

See Committee Chart.pdf – attached to the agenda email.
Subcommittees of the University planning board are shown.

Ettlich:

· Assessment committee will remain a senate committee.
· The proposed change is much closer to the bylaws description of the University Planning Committee.

· Committees that are specifically advisory to a program, e.g., teacher ed and honors, now report to the provost.
· Writing is under Usem, which is under Undergraduate Curriculum Committee.   
· Significant grouping under Academic policies: Academic standards Community Based Learning, Distance Ed, and Undergrad Advising.  This grouping will allow integrated policy changes to be delivered as a package.


Would like to put the flowchart on the web that could be clicked through to show committee charter, membership, and minutes.

Sagmiller: Why is community based learning under academic policies instead of Gen Ed?
Ettlich: Will they do more generation of policy or generation of curriculum?
Sagmiller: Curriculum.
Discussion ensued regarding what is curriculum, what are delivery mechanisms and other things the committees address, and what are the charges of each of the committees.
The original goal was to reduce the number of committees, but we had to balance this goal against ensuring we do collaborative work.

Hughes / Ettlich - should there be bylaws changes?
Hughes - who is the right contact?
Please send any comments to Sherry.

Ettlich: If anyone would like to volunteer to help on constitution committee, they would be welcome.

Action Items: 

None.

Adjournment 

Adjourned at 5:33.
Respectfully submitted by Pete Nordquist with considerable help from, and gratitude to, Ellen Siem.
